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PB31.5  ACTION Adopted    Ward: All  

Toronto Heritage Survey Phase One and Heritage Planning Process 
Update 
 
Board Decision 
The Toronto Preservation Board recommends that: 
   
1. City Council request the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning to report back 
to City Council in the third quarter of 2023, following the completion of the first phase of the 
Toronto Heritage Survey work plan, to make recommendations on future phases of work. 
  

Decision Advice and Other Information 
Gary Miedema, Project Manager, Urban Design, City Planning gave a presentation on Toronto 
Heritage Survey Phase One and Heritage Planning Process Update. 
 
Origin 
(February 7, 2022) Report from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning 
 
Summary 
At its meeting on February 22, 2022, the Toronto Preservation Board considered Item PB31.5 
and made recommendations to City Council.  
 
Summary from the report (February 7, 2022) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, 
City Planning: 
 
This report responds to Council's request in July 2019 to provide an update in the second 
quarter of 2020 on progress and a timeline for completion of Phase One of the Toronto 
Heritage Survey. Though delayed by the global pandemic and by the impact of recent, 
significant Bill 108 changes to the Ontario Heritage Act, this report demonstrates that City 



Planning has established the Toronto Heritage Survey (THS) as a fundamental building block 
of good planning that will help to provide transparency and clarity about where properties have 
heritage interest. This report summarizes the accomplishments of Phase One to date, including 
revisions to Heritage Planning processes related to the implementation of Bill 108.   
  
The projected deliverables of Phase One were identified in the City-Wide Heritage Survey 
Feasibility Study report's recommendations and Attachment 3: Phase One Work Plan (2019-
2022). A phased approach to the survey was recommended due to the importance of 
establishing clear and consistent business practices, communications, and survey and 
engagement methods prior to scaling up to a city-wide program. 
  
Since the launch of Phase One, the City Planning Division has: 
- co-developed, with First Nations, Métis and Inuit communities, the Economic Development 
and Culture Division and the Indigenous Affairs Office, an Indigenous Heritage Engagement 
Project 
- supported greater equity and inclusion in City Planning engagement practices 
- shaped processes, work flows, and methodologies across the Heritage Planning unit and 
throughout the City Planning Division to achieve early, efficient, and systematic review of 
properties to determine if they do, or do not, have cultural heritage value 
- achieved greater transparency and predictability for the public and development review 
through the prompt inclusion of identified properties on the Heritage Register 
- contributed to new development and growth plans that conserve cultural heritage resources 
and the sense of place they define or support 
  
Progress within Phase One has largely been the result of a strategic approach that has tested 
city-wide survey methodologies within the existing study work program, supported by staff 
across the City Planning Division. 
  
In delivering the THS, City Planning is not only identifying properties of heritage interest and 
clearing the vast majority of others of heritage concern, the Division is advancing the 
implementation of Toronto's Official Plan vision and the strategic priorities of Toronto's 
Corporate Strategic Plan, 2019, including implementation of the Toronto Office of Recovery 
and Rebuild recommendations. To this end, the THS and the City Planning Division's Study 
Work Program have been responsive to emerging issues and priorities facing the city to ensure 
that everyone can benefit from and share the rewards and advantages of living in Toronto. The 
Toronto Heritage Survey's key goals remain especially relevant today and for the future of the 
city. 
  
More work remains to be done before Phase One can be completed. This report identifies key 
next steps and proposes a Staff Report in Q3 2023 to summarize the results of Phase One and 
recommend next phases of the THS. 
 
Background Information 
(February 7, 2022) Report and Attachments 1-3 from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, 
City Planning - Toronto Heritage Survey Phase One and Heritage Planning Process Update 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2022/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-199377.pdf) 

https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2022/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-199377.pdf


(February 18, 2022) Staff Presentation - Toronto Heritage Survey Phase One and Heritage 
Planning Process Update 
(https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2022/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-222130.pdf) 
 

https://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2022/pb/bgrd/backgroundfile-222130.pdf

